English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

June 7, 2005

Matthew Wendling called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Board members present:  Matthew Wendling, Ellie North, Pat Wysong, Nancy Case, Erik Harris, Sara Mason, and Matt Underhill.  

Guests present:  

Matthew presented the agenda that was approved by the board.

It was moved by Matthew, seconded by Ellie and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the May 3, 2005 and May 16, 2005 meetings as presented.

Nancy presented the budget update and membership list update.  It was  moved by Pat, seconded by Ellie and passed unanimously, to accept the budget update and membership lists as presented.

Signs for the commons area at the northwest corner of the subdivision were discussed.  Erik is to run a rope between the corner posts and see if they are taken down.  If the rope is removed, Erik is to arrange for sign placement.

Discussion was held on the dead tree, dead bushes, and trees with the tops cut out.  It was moved by Pat, seconded by Ellie and passed unanimously, to cut the dead pine tree and pull up the dead bushes

Requests for maintaining the ponds were discussed.  Erik and Sara reported that the ponds belong to the drain commission and we are not allowed to put chemicals in them.  It was reported that residents of the trailer park east of Eifert Road have been fishing in the ponds and allowing small children to play in the water causing a concern with liability.  Ellie agreed to obtain the name of the trailer park owner and send a letter informing them that the ponds are on private property.

Streetlights and the maintenance of were discussed.  Ellie agreed to contact Delhi Township regarding streetlights needing maintenance.

Westridge Homes has purchased the remaining condo lots making the association responsible for construction.  It was moved by Ellie, seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, that Matt be the contact person for the contractor and that he send a letter to Westridge Homes (registered mail) giving them the specific requirements contained in the covenants.

New Business:
A request was made for stop signs at the intersections within English Meadows.  Pat agreed to contact Ingham County Road Commission to inquire about placement.

The garage sale is scheduled for this weekend with the ad costing $13.87 and collection from participants to take place on Friday.

The neighborhood watch is progressing with the policewoman in charge to be contacted regarding a training meeting on June 22nd.

Landscaping was discussed with a decision to review the progress prior to the next meeting and send letters to those who have not started their landscaping by that time.

Planting trees in the commons area by residents was deemed appropriate by the board. Requests for any planting are to be approved by the board so that maintenance does not become an issue and so that spacing can be appropriate for proper growth.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. with the next regular meeting schedule for July 12, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at Nancy’s home.

Patricia Wysong, Secretary

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the July 12, 2005 regular meeting.
